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        November Communications Report 

          November 30, 2020 

Greetings, 
 

Editor’s Note: Thank you, Socorro, for the outstanding job you do on Meeting Minutes! See 

Attachment A for 11/10/2020 General Meeting Minutes  
 

During the November 4th COF Board Meeting the following actions were taken: 
 

• Approved prior meeting minutes 

• Approved Treasurer’s Report of Finances for both General & Tahoe Accounts 

and routine expenditures 

• Received and accepted all Officer Reports (Summarized below.) 

• Decided the December COF Board Meeting will be done via Zoom on 

December 2nd starting 6:30 p.m. 

• Betsy to send invites for a “ZOOM COF SOCIAL Hour” on Dec. 15th 7 to 8 p.m.  

• A motion was passed to give Betsy authorization to: A) Cancel the 2020 

Christmas Party and B) to use the deposit that Pardini’s has to reserve the 

Christmas Party for 2021 (First Saturday). 

• After much discussion it was decided that at this time planning for an 

Icebreaker Run will be postponed until COVID19 restrictions are lifted. 

• Lee to move forward with the planning for the 2020 Sanger Christmas Parade 

and the already wait-listed 10-day run in mid-2021. 
 

Sending you Hugs and Well Wishes, Betsy Lindegren 
 

Ron Lindegren (VP – Membership)  

Ron Lindegren reported that the Club Directory still has 98 members and 68 

cars; He is waiting for all membership renewal returns for further updates to 

members information before removing all unpaid/cancelled memberships from 

the Directory.  There were no inquiries about membership to the club.    

Again, no in person general meetings so no name tag drawing:   It will remain 

at the $20.00.  

November Birthdays (no Anniversaries) were acknowledged and Birthdays 

for the upcoming Month (December) are on the next page.  
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Sending Well Wishes to all!   Ron Lindegren 

  
 

Lee Blackstone (VP – Activities)  

 

Christmas Party has been cancelled, again due to COVID19, Betsy contacted 
Pardini’s in regards to the deposit to be held over for next year’s (2021) Christmas 
Party and Pardini’s was pretty sure that this can be done.  Betsy informed Pardini’s 
that she would bring this to the Club’s board and let them know what decision is 
taken.  A motion was made by Lee Blackstone to give Betsy authorization to: A) 
Cancel the 2020 Christmas Party and B) to use the deposit that Pardini’s has to 
reserve the Christmas Party for 2021 (First Saturday) this motion was seconded by 
Mokey Cowger.  Motion approved.   

Lee Delap spoke about the Sanger Christmas parade at the last General 
meeting.  It is on the works to be a “Reverse” parade on December 5th.  More info 
at the next General meeting. 

Ice Breaker; after much discussion it was decided that at this time it will be 
cancelled due to COVID19.  

Run for the Hills run June 17 – June 27 is still on the works.  More 
information and meetings to follow.  

 
Until then, Stay Safe!  Lee Blackstone 

 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS  

Gary Gagnebin 2 – Pat Mattos 3 – Kirk Yergat 4 – Buddy Pond 13   

Skip Hurlimann 19 – Liz Devoe 24 – Connie Quigley 25 

Lee Blackstone 26 – Jeff Kuykendall 27 – Jerry Najarian 29  

                  DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 
 

There are no Club Members with Wedding Anniversaries in the month December 
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Allen Teixeira (WSCC Representative) WSCC:   

Allen reported that he will getting together with Ron and send the payment 

for membership with a list of members and board of directors, this should not take 

too long. There was a drive-by for Buzz; but really not much going on. 

Here’s hoping we will all be together soon!  Allen Teixeira 

 

Gerri Ware (Sunshine Representative)   

 

Gerri reported that Carol is doing about the same and still going to therapy.   

Gerri spoke to Dennis Christian about his surgery and he informed her that 

he is just waiting to find out to see if he needs radiation or chemo.  

Bert’s cancer is deeper than he thought and is taking radiation and will wait 

and see what happens next.   

 

(Editor’s Note:  Please see updated Sunshine Report in Appendix A – 

November General Meeting Minutes.) 

 

Gerri reported in regards to Terry Cavanaugh and unfortunately, she is not 

doing very well.  (Editor’s Note:  Gerri Sent out email 11/16th stating: “It is with 

great sorrow that I must inform you that our long-time member Terri Cavanaugh 

passed away this morning.  Terri fought a courageous battle with cancer for 

many years…Please keep Terri, Dave and their family in your prayers.”  She later 

advised that Dave had decided to limit services to family due to COVID.)  

That’s it for now…Stay healthy and remember to wash your hands…Gerri Ware 

End of Board Member Reports from November Board Meeting 

A Message from Dave Trauger, COF President… 

The Board and I hope that you all had a blessed Thanksgiving 
and we wish you … 

  

http://www.pngall.com/thanksgiving-png
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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ATTACHMENT A 
Corvette of Fresno General Meeting Minutes 

November 10,2020 

Call to Order:  President Dave Trauger called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.  This 
General meeting was a virtual meeting via Zoom.  Board members present were:  
Dave Trauger, Lee Blackstone, Ron Lindegren, Betsy Lindegren, Socorro Biglieri, 
Allen Teixeira, Gerri Ware, and Chuck Ware.  Board member absent was Mokey 
Cowger.  Again, thank you to Betsy and Ron for inviting us to this Zoom meeting.  
The Pledge of Allegiance was shared by all. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of the last General Meeting on October 20, 2020 
were published on the October Communications Report on October 30, 2020.  A 
motion to waive the reading of the minutes was made by Terry Johnson and 
seconded by Ron Lindegren.  Motion approved.  A motion to accept the minutes as 
printed was made by Louis Biglieri and seconded by Allen Teixeira.  Motion 
approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Mokey Cowger was absent, so Cheryl Blackstone presented 
the Treasurer’s Report.  Cheryl presented the report for both the General and 
Tahoe Accounts as of October 31, 2020.  On the General account the total deposits 
were $706.00 for Membership dues; a check was written for $34.95 to Chris 
Campbell for Internet/Software service.  There was no activity on the Tahoe 
account.  There are three members that have not paid their dues.  A motion was 
made by Socorro Biglieri and seconded by Nancy Teixeira to accept the Treasurer’s 
report as presented.  Motion approved.  Please see Mokey Cowger for account 
balances. 
 
Membership Report:  Ron Lindegren reported that as of today the Club has 83 
paid members and 64 cars.  No guests tonight.  Birthdays were announced and 
there are no Anniversaries this month.  Ron would like to thank everyone that has 
sent their information back.  A lot of updates.  No name tag drawing tonight and 
still at $20.00. 
 
Communications Report:  Betsy did not have a report, other than in regards to the 
Christmas party updates which will be discussed on the Activities Report.   
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Webmaster Report:  No Report.  
 
Activities Report:  Please refer to the Calendar of Events in the Club’s 
Communication Report or on the website www.corvettesoffresno.com for more 
details and up to date information.  Lee reported that he was in contact with Lee 
Delap in regards to the Sanger Christmas Parade.  “Reverse” parade where the 
crowd is mobile and the entrants are stationery, Lee Delap was not able to attend 
the meeting, but the parade is scheduled (maybe) for December 5th. And as soon 
as there is more information, we will get something organized.  Christmas Party:  
Betsy has been working on this matter, but unfortunately due to present 
circumstances the Christmas Party for this year has been cancelled.   The deposit 
that was made for the 2020 Christmas party, will be applied to next year’s 
Christmas party.  Betsy has received verbal approval on this and she is still waiting 
on written communication.  Ice Breaker Run:  Again because of COVID it has been 
decided to forego the Ice Breaker for now; this does not mean that there won’t be 
something down the road that can be planned.  Run to the Hills; run to South 
Dakota. When announced three weeks ago, all 15 slots were filled up within an 
hour and 35 minutes, at this time there is a waiting list of four cars and most of the 
people have made their reservations, with the exception of a few.  Lee Blackstone 
suggested that reservations be made before long.   
 
WSCC: Allen reported that their meeting is scheduled for November 19 via Zoom.  
Not much changed, and Allen and Ron are getting together on November 23 to 
send the $35.00 insurance fee per member along with the new Board and at that 
point the Booklet for our club will be confirmed, and then it will be done, and that 
is it, so we hope we have everyone’s information by then.  It will be mailed by 
December 1st.  and not much else going on with WSCC. 
 
Sunshine Report:  Gerri talked to Bruce and he is going to the Cancer specialist on 
Tuesday, to see what kind of treatment he is going to have.  She also spoke to 
Dennis, he informed Gerri that his oncologist and urologist cannot decide on what 
kind of treatment he is going to have.  Gerri spoke to Dave Cavanaugh about Terry, 
he told Gerri that Terry had IV chemo therapy and she was really sick, he also said 
that she started eating for the first time on Monday.  Spoke to Angie and she still 
has an infection, and they are giving her Iron shots to build her up.  Gerri asked 
Dave how Carol was doing and he mentioned that she is doing good and they are 

http://www.corvettesoffresno.com/
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waiting for a brace that the doctor ordered, other than that she is doing OK and 
getting a little motion, but not enough.  Gerri asked Dave to tell Carol that we are 
thinking of her.  Gerri spoke to Lee Delap about Noni who had an aneurism.  The 
doctors are supposed to do surgery, but it will probably be put off; Noni is at Kaiser 
hospital in Sacramento. Lee will keep in touch with Gerri. Your prayers will be very 
appreciated.  
 
Old Business / New Business:  None. 
 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by 
Nancy Teixeira and seconded by Socorro Biglieri.  Motion approved.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 7:24PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
 
Socorro Biglieri 

 
 

 


